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COUNCIL MEETING 

MARCH 13, 2023 
 

The Council of the Borough of Plum held their regular monthly meeting on Monday March 13, 

2023 at the New Municipal Center at 2000 Old Mine Road, Plum, PA 15239. 

 

ROLL CALL: Present were Council Members including Ryan Delaney, Paul Dern, Mike Doyle, 

Dan Hadley, David Seitz, Steve Taylor, Dave Vento, and Mayor Harry Schlegel.  

 

Motion was made by Mr. Dern & seconded by Mr. Hadley to approve the Treasurer’s report for 

the month of February 2023. Unanimously approved.  

 

Motion was made by Mr. Dern & seconded by Mr. Taylor to approve the expenses for the 

month of February 2023. Unanimously approved.  

 

Motion was made by Mr. Taylor & seconded by Mr. Vento to approve the minutes of the 

February 13, 2023 Council Meeting. Unanimously approved.  

 

RECOGNITION OF ACHIEVEMENTS IN THE COMMUNITY: 

None  

 

CIVIC ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

Pam Calfo from the Plum Library provided information about the Spring Book Sale on Saturday 

March 25th from 9am-1pm.  

 

PRESIDENT’S COMMENTS: 

None 

 

CITIZEN’S COMMENTS – AGENDA ITEMS: 

Mike Dell inquired about information regarding #6 – the Municipal Center Rental Policy.  

 

COUNCIL ACTIONS: 

Motion was made by Mr. Delaney & seconded by Mr. Vento to approve the Robinson 

Consolidation Plan (FSC-01-23) as recommended by the Borough Engineer. Unanimously 

approved.  

 

Motion was made by Mr. Hadley & seconded by Mr. Taylor to approve a cost-of-living increase 

for a retired police officer as recommended by the Borough Actuary. Unanimously approved.  

 

Motion was made by Mr. Hadley & seconded by Mr. Dern to appoint Nicole Lauricia to the 

position of Executive Administrative Assistant, effective March 20th, 2023, at a salary of $48,500. 

Unanimously approved.  
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Motion was made by Mr. Hadley & seconded by Mr. Dern to appoint Danielle Fusco to the 

position of Executive Administrative Assistant – Police, effective March 20th, 2023, at a salary of 

$48,500. Unanimously approved.  

 

Motion was made by Mr. Hadley & seconded by Mr. Dern to table item #5. Unanimously 

approved.  

 

Motion was made by Mr. Taylor & seconded by Mr. Hadley to approve the Municipal Center 

Rental Policy as presented. Unanimously approved.  

 

MAYOR’S REPORT: 

The Mayor provided information from the monthly Police Report.  

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

INTERGOVERNMENTAL COOPERATIVE COMMITTEE W/PBSD: There was no meeting this 

month.  

 

FINANCE COMMITTEE: Mr. Seitz highlighted the Finance Committee report. 

 

ROADS, EQUIPMENT & GROUNDS: Mr. Hadley highlighted the Roads, Equipment and 

Grounds Committee report. 

 

PUBLIC SAFETY: Mr. Dern asked Brian Maloney to highlight the Plum EMS report and 

reminded residents of the fish frys at local VFDs. 

 

PLANNING AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: Mr. Delaney highlighted the Planning 

Committee report. 

 

PARKS & RECREATION: Mr. Taylor highlighted the Parks & Rec report. 

 

CITIZEN COMMENTS – NON-AGENDA ITEMS: 

Don Ziegler (40 Crystal Drive) requested Council support regarding the Penneco waste transfer 

station expansion plan.  

 

ADJOURNMENT: 

Motion was made by Mr. Dern & seconded by Mr. Hadley to adjourn the meeting at 7:35pm. 


